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Rabbi’s Message

On Tuesday, April 16th, we will join with Jews across
the world to celebrate Yom HaAtzmaut—the 65 Anniver-
sary of the modern State of Israel. Israel is the heart of the
Jewish people. It is our ancestral home where our sacred
and historical language, Hebrew, is spoken as a living lan-
guage. Jewish identity over the past 100 years has been
greatly shaped by three forces: anti-Semitism, which re-
mains a virulent force in too many parts of the world, the
Holocaust, which saw the systematic extermination of
more than six million Jews and the establishment of the
State of Israel, which is constantly embattled and needs to
struggle to defend its very existence.

In a region that is characterized more by theocracies and
autocracies, Israel is a democracy which dreams of a day
when its citizens and neighbors can live in harmony and
peace. Like all democracies, Israel is far from perfect but
it is, in every sense of the word, on the front line of the
struggle for everything we hold dear. Israel is home to
many things that are spiritual, but it is home in the end to
the human spirit of resilience, of confidence and determi-
nation. Israel is a land that boasts of many ancient build-
ings but the people are focused on building the future.

It is our fervent prayer for Israel as she celebrates her
65" birthday that she will come to know
peace. Whenever I become involved in a conversation
about Israel, I find myself wanting to get back there for
another look. I want to see what is growing and blossom-
ing there. For 65 years, the State of Israel has not known a
single day of peace. It has struggled with the rejection of
its neighbors as well as the demons of history. Virtually
alone among the nations of the world, old or new, its legit-
imacy is in question. That’s why it’s important for Ameri-
can Jews to travel to Israel to celebrate the accomplish-

~ments and successes of the last 65 years. I will be leading
a trip to Israel in October. We already have several people
signed up for the trip. We need a few more to make the
trip happen. I encourage you to join us on the once-in-a-
lifetime trip, exploring the beauty, history, and people in
this sacred land. It will definitely be an experience of a
lifetime.

This year let us rejoice as we celebrate the miracle of
the State of Israel.

Rabbi Jeffrey Bennett
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FoodShare’s Annual Walk Against Hunger
Sunday, May 5
Temple Sinai Walks Against Hunger. ....
See page 2 for details.

Save the Date: Temple Sinai Annual Meeting
of the Congregation
Sunday, May 19
9:00 —9:30 a.m. Continental Breakfast and schmooze
9:30—11:00 a.m. Annual Meeting.

Please call the temple office at 860/561-1055, if you
would like to attend and need babysitting for children too
young to attend Religious School by May 10.
(May 19 is the last day of Religious School)

Temple Sinai Israel Trip
A trip to Israel with Rabbi Bennett
is being planning for October 20-31, 2013
See page 3 for more information.

April Evening Shabbat Services
April 5— Shabbat Family Service, 6:00 p.m.
3rd grade participation

April 12 — Shabbat Service, 6:00 p.m.

Sisterhood Shabbat Dinner following services

(see enclosed flyer)
April 19 —Shabbat Service, 6:00 p.m.
April 26 —Shabbat Service, 7:30 p.m.

“Ask the Rabbi”
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April Shabbat Morning Services
April 6, 13, 20, 27
Torah Studies at 9:00 a.m. Services at 10:30 a.m.
Mazel Tov to the families of .
Rachel Hennessey & Jacob Tafrate on
April 6 & 27, respectively.

Friday Service Schedule

Shabbat Services are held at 6:00 p.m.
The last Shabbat service of the month is at 7:30 p.m.




President’s Message
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Religious School News

\

Dear Temple Sinai Congregants,

By the time you are reading this bulletin, we will have
celebrated the annual Temple Sinai Seder and I am sure it
will have been as enjoyable as ones in years past. Many,
many thanks to Lisa Tanen-LaFontaine and her commit-
tee as well as Joyce Sturm who take care of all the many
details that make this evening so meaningful.

We recently held a teacher training in response to the
safety and security assessments conducted over the past
few months. This training covered procedures for fire
drills and lockdown drills. The teachers and assistants
had many valuable ideas that will make these procedures
successful. We plan to conduct a fire drill at the end of
April and representatives from the Newington Fire De-
partment will be present to give us guidance on any
changes that may be needed. A lockdown drill will be
scheduled for next fall once we have the necessary details
in order to conduct this activity. At that time, Newington
Police Department representatives will be observing the
drill to offer suggestions for improvement.

[ hope many of you will be able to attend the Shabbat
dinner that our Sisterhood is sponsoring on April 12,
The menu sounds delicious and [ am sure it will be a won-
derful evening for all. T appreciate Ann Speyer’s leader-
ship in initiating this program and thank the many women
who are working hard to make this event a success.

I know we are all committed to the Reform Judaism
value of Tikum Olum, repairing our broken world and
there are a few events coming up that give us the oppor-
tunity to practice this value. Sarah Maltese, our Social
Action chairperson, has mentioned them in her article, so
please help this committee in any way you can. The ex-
perience at the Mercy Shelter is not only appreciated by
the ones who receive the meals, but also for those who
prepare and serve the food as well. And speaking of food,
Temple Sinai will once again have a team at the Food-
Share Walk Against Hunger on May 5™ Please help us
help this wonderful organization by donating to someone
who is walking or by joining our team and soliciting do-
nations. There is no cost to register and you can join our
team at www.foodshare.org.

I would like to mention again that our annual meeting
will be held this year on May 19. Babysitting will be
available for young children not in Religious School;
please call the Temple office if you will need this service.
I hope many of you can attend this meeting to hear a sum-
mary of the year’s accomplishments and plans for the
coming year.

b’Shalom,

Carol Benjamin, President
president(@sinaict.org

Spring is in the air! Religious School has been flying by so
quickly and we have been very busy. Purim was celebrated with
a festive Purim service followed by a Purim carnival. A special
todah rabah (thank you) to the hard work of our Youth Director,
Mitzi Young, and the teens in NUTSY who organized and ran
the fun-filled carnival for all to enjoy. Passover was celebrated
with classroom Seders throughout our school. Children sang the
Four Questions, learned about the order of the Seder, tasted tra-
ditional foods and experienced some holiday traditions. The 3rd
graders will participate in the Shabbat service on Friday, April
Sth at 6:00 p.m. Please mark your calendars and come to this
special service.

On Sunday, April 7 from 9:00-11:30 a.m., the 7th graders and
parents will participate in an important, experiential workshop
led by facilitators from the Anti Defamation League (ADL), in a
program called, “Confronting anti-Semitism and Bullying.”

There is no Religious School from April 14-21 for spring
break. Classes will resume on April 24 for grades 5,6, & 7 and
on April 28 for all grades.

As always, please feel free to call me with any concerns.

Happy Spring!

I’Shalom,

Rena Citron,

Director of Education, tsinai@snet.net
860/561-1055 Ext. 15

Foodshare’s Walk Against Hunger
Sunday, May 5

At this time of year, it seems that there is always an abundance
of holidays and food. From Tu B’Shevat to Purim to Pesach,
there are delights aplenty. But, in our midst, many are still starv-
ing, often through no fault of their own. In times of need, these
persons reach out to FoodShare and the agencies it helps. Once
again, Foodshare is asking for our help. On May 5, Temple
Sinai will participate in the Annual Walk Against Hunger. If you
can walk with us, or support our team, it will go a long way to-
ward helping our less fortunate neighbors. You can register for
the walk or donate online at www.foodshare.org. For those of
you who are technologically challenged, you can drop off a con-
tribution at the Temple Office or meet with us at the Temple
prior to the walk on May 5.

Alan Cohen
Temple Sinai’s Captain for
Walk Against Hunger

Religious School Closing Information
On Wednesdays & Sundays, listen to: WTIC AM 1080.
Closing announcements will also be on Channels 3 &
NBC CT. Announcements will be made affer 7:00 a.m. on
Sundays or during the afternoon on Wednesdays.
Call the Temple Office, 860/561-1055 and press menu key

‘| 1 for closing information due to inclement weather.
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‘ Temple Sinai Trip Planned for Israel i

L Social Action News ‘

A congregational Israel trip is planned for fall, 2013. The trip
will take place Oct. 20-31, 2013 led by Rabbi Bennett. There has
been a great deal of interest in the trip. We will explore all facets
and wonderful sites of Israel. This will be a trip of a lifetime.
The approximate cost is $3500 per person, double occupancy.

The trip will include highlights such as a visit to Independence
Hall, the Palmach Museum in Tel Aviv and a walk in Old Jaffa.
In Haifa, we will go atop Mt. Carmel to view the beautiful Bahai
Gardens and then continue to the Galilee. There will be time to
visit the shores of the Sea of Galilee in Tiberias and take a Cruise
on the Kinneret. We plan to visit the mystical City of Safed. We
also plan to visit the Jordan Valley and Jerusalem’s Old City. ...
there are many other highlights! If you would like to be on this
fun-filled trip with the congregation, please call Joyce at the tem-
ple office, 860/561-1055 for the full itinerary.

Union for Reform Judaism (URJ)
Resources for Temple Members
The URJ offers a wealth of information to temple members. The
website is updated frequently. Visit www.urj.org. For Torah
study, a one page commentary on the Torah portion of the week,
click on Quick Links, Torah Portion. For other topics, click at
the top of the page on Resources such as:
* Israel

* Lifecycle and Worship )1 HMIE& i‘i}R
* Family / gg M LD

* Health and Healing e

*

Social Action

* Conversion/Interfaith
Some of the subheadings will lead you to a listserve where you
can communicate with other congregants from around the coun-
try. (e.g., under LifeCycle and Worship one would find the
iworship listserve (Ritual affairs).

JES Older Adult Services

Jewish Family Services offers many services for older adults
experiencing different issues related to health, family, etc. They
have a home visit option to reach out to older adults living at
home or in assisted living communities. For information, call
860/236-1927 or visit www.jfshartford.org

JFS Care at Home program assists older adults with a variety
of daily tasks. Long term Care insurance may cover the Care at
Home services. For more information on JFS Care at Home,
call 860/233-4470 or visit www.jfscareathome.org.

JFS Geriatric Care Management is available. This assessment
and resource planning is helpful for those whose families are not
local. For more information, call 860/236-1927 x48 or visit
www.jfshartford.org.

Thanks to our members who have so generously donated their
time as food, coats and books to those in need this year. We
appreciate all your donations. If you wish to donate books,
please contact me and we can direct you to donation centers in
the Greater Hartford area.

April Mitzvah of the Month will be raising donations/pledges
for the FoodShare Walk Against Hunger. The annual walk will
be on Sunday, May 5. Register now and begin collecting pledg-
es from your family and friends. Register by going to
www.foodshare.org and join Temple Sinai’s team. There is no
charge to sign up; you are encouraged to collect sponsors. Our
goal is to raise $3,000 to help our hungry neighbors. On May
5th, we will have lunch at the temple and then head to the walk
in Hartford.

May 5th is also Mitzvah Day. We will be showcasing acts of
mitzvot from our Temple during the morning. We will also be
partaking in mitzvah projects around the temple. If you have
been volunteering or working with a non-profit organization that
you wish to showcase to others in our Temple, please contact
me to be incorporated into the event.

FoodShare has asked Temple Sinai to help with a “Retail Pick
-up” volunteer program. This entails volunteers going one time
per month to pick up food donations from local grocery stores
and bringing the food to shelters. All volunteers must be able to
pick up and drop off food during the day (preferably before
noon). Volunteers will work as a team with other members of
our congregation. There will be a training and information ses-
sion Tuesday, April 16 from 5:30-8:00 p.mn at the temple. A
pizza supper will be provided. Please RSVP to tsinai@snet.net
or call 860/561-1055 if you would like to come to the meeting
and volunteer for this meaningful project.

The Mercy Shelter is looking for Temple Sinai volunteers for
preparation and serving of a dinner on the following Sundays:
April 21, June 16, July 7, August 11. If you would like to vol-
unteer (school age children are welcome) please email the tem-
ple at tsinai@snet.net. Bethany Astrachan is chair for this pro-
ject.

Thank you for your continuous efforts in your acts of mitzvot..
Please contact me if you have any questions and good ideas for
Social Action.

L’Shalom,
Sarah Maltese, Social Action Chair
Social action@sinaict.org
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! Jewish Family Services Needs you!

I Volunteers are needed .. You can make a difference

I -to-One Friendly Visiting ...

B Providing Administrative Support

. Please call Sherry at JFS, 860/761-7080 or
: Email: Swaitsman@jfshartford.org
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i Escorting Clients to the Kosher Food Pantry ... One
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The Jewish Historical Society of Greater Hartford
invites you to “Back to the Old Neighborhoods”
Bus Tour date choices: April 28 or May 5

You are invited to join the JHSGH on a tour through the old
neighborhoods of Hartford which will cover downtown and the
city’s north end. Four tours are offered; one at 9:30 a.m. and
one at 1:30 p.m. The tour is 3 hours.

Cost is $24 per person for Society members; $28 for non-
members.

A comfortable coach bus leaves from and returns to the Socie-
ty’s office, 333 Bloomfield Ave., W. Hartford.

To make your reservation, or for more information, go to the
Society’s website: www.jhsgh.org, or call Bea Brodie at
860/727-6170.




Adult Education at Temple inai

On Sunday, March 3 the Temple Sinai Adult Education Com-
mittee organized a visit to the Museum of Jewish Civilization at
the University of Hartford. Our intention was to view an exhibit
of photographs that depicted the variety of people residing in the
land of Israel today. When we arrived at the museum we were
surprised to see that the photography exhibit was much smaller
than we had anticipated but what truly surprised and impressed
us was the museum’s large collection of artifacts from archeolog-
ical digs in Israel. Philip Gottlieb, docent and archeological en-
thusiast, spoke to us at length about the work that Professor Rich-
ard Freund of the Greenberg Center for Judaic Studies has done
in the Middle East and especially at the dig at Bethsaida, an
ancient fishing village located close to the Sea of Galilee.
Bethsaida was an important site along the ancient trading route.
Historians knew of Bethsaida and were looking for it for 1600
years but discovered it only 33 years ago. It was fascinating to
hear the story of Bethsaida and to view the ancient pottery, tools,
and household items that Professor Freund brought back to the
university. We all left the exhibit feeling that we had seen and
learned about something very special.

The Adult Education Committee has many more wonderful
events that we hope we can share with many congregants.

On Sunday April 28, 2013 there will be a book discussion and a
light breakfast at 9:00AM. The book we will be discussing is
“My Father’s Paradise.” Newington Public Library is holding
five copies of the book for Temple Sinai members. Starting on
March 28 you can borrow the book if you mention that it’s for
the Temple Sinai book club. Here is a synopsis provided by
bookbrowse.com.

“In a remote and dusty corner of the world,
forgotten for nearly three thousand years, lived an
ancient community of Kurdish Jews so isolated that
they still spoke Aramaic. ... Mostly illiterate, they
were self-made mystics and gifted storytellers,
humble peddiers and rugged loggers who dwelt in
harmony with their Muslim and Christian neighbors
in the mountains of northern Iraq. To these de-
scendants of the Lost Tribes of Israel, Yona Sabar
was born. In the 1950s, after the founding of the
state of Israel, Yona and his family emigrated there
with the mass exodus of 120,000 Jews from Irag—
one of the world's largest and least-known diaspo-
ras. Almost overnight, the Kurdish Jews" exotic cul-
ture and language were doomed to extinction. Yo-
na, who became an esteemed professor at UCLA,
dedicated his career to preserving his people's tra-
ditions. But to his first-generation American son
Ariel, Yona was a reminder of a strange immigrant
heritage on which he had turned his back—until he
had a son of his own. My Father's Paradise is Ariel
Sabar's quest to reconcile present and past. As fa-
ther and son travel together to today's postwar Iraq
to find what's left of Yona's birthplace, Ariel brings
to life the ancient town of Zakho, telling his family's
story and discovering his own role in this sweeping
saga.

What he finds in the Sephardic Jews' mil-
lennia-long survival in Islamic lands is an improb-
able story of tolerance and hope. Populated by
Kurdish chieftains, trailblazing linguists, Arab no-
mads, devout believers—marvelous characters
all— this intimate yet powerful book uncovers the
vanished history of a place that is now at the very
center of the world's attention.”

On Saturday September 28, 2013, all Temple Sinai
members are invited to experience a Shabbaton at Winding
Trails in Farmington, CT. There will be a price of $12 per per-
son with a limit of $30 per family. There is an exciting experi-
ence of Torah study, prayer, hiking, personal reflection and
spirituality activities and of course some wonderful food. There
will be many more details to follow in the near future. Space is
limited and you may contact Joyce Sturm at (860)561-1055 to
reserve a spot.

Aaron Reich
Adult Education Chairman

From the Chai Club

The Chai Club has two special events planned for
April. On Wednesday, April 10 at 1:30 p.m., the
Chai Club is sponsoring “Current Events” with
Rabbi Bennett This program is open to all temple
members. Please RSVP to Lucille Portner at
860/561-1055.

On Wednesday, April 17, the Chai Club will be
dining together for a Chinese lunch at the Great
Taste Chinese Restaurant and then visiting the New
Britain Museum of American Art. Luncheon will be
at noon and the museum visit will begin at 2:00 p.m.
We will be visiting the world-famous Toulouse-
Lautrec exhibit. If you are a Chai Club member, you
should have received the flyer invitation in the mail.

The Temple Sinai Chai Club is open to all temple
members who are 55+. Harvey Seltzer and Lucille
Portner are co-chairs and have planned many fun ac-
tivities during the year. If you would like to join the
Chai Club and participate in this “excursion”, please
call Joyce at the temple office, 860/561-1055.

Subscribe: Free Weekly E-Newsletter of Jewish News
As a member of our temple (a Union for Reform
Judaism—URYJ) you can receive a free subscription to the
Weekly Briefing, an e-mail of news about the Union and the
Jewish world. Produced in cooperation with JTA,
The Global News Service of the Jewish People, you will re-
ceive this every Friday. Subscribe by visiting: www.urj.org/
subscribe.




‘ NUTSY News (Newington United Temple Sinai Youth) 1

I would like to extend a big thank you to all of
the families who stepped up and volunteered their time
and energy to make this year’s Purim carnival such a
big success! I could not have done any of it without all
of you!

This year’s awesome Outer Space themed car-
nival was preceded by a night of fun at the congrega-
tion’s annual Purim Shul-in! The shul-in, which is
lead by members of NUTSY, our congregation’s sen-
ior youth group, for participants in the Junior Youth
Group, kicked-off with a delicious Mexican food din-
ner followed by a beautiful Havdalah service written
by NUTSY’s Religious and Cultural Vice President,
Erica Thureson. The night was filled with programs in
which participants both prepared for the carnival (all of
the beautiful posters in the social hall on Sunday morn-
ing were designed by participants at the shul-in) and
learned about Purim. For example, one of NUTSY’s
co-presidents, Eamon Wizner, lead a program in which
participants made mishloach manot baskets to be dis-
tributed to their friends and family. The night was
made complete as NUTSY co-president, Jesse Chen,
showed off the DJ skills of his incredible company,
Royal Entertainment, with dancing and games that
kept everyone active and having a ball throughout the
night!

Later on, in March, NUTSY members got
together for a very fun meeting planned by our Reli-
gious and Cultural Vice President, Erica Thureson.
Participants discussed our hopes and dreams for the
future, culminating with the creation of some beautiful
collages! As I write this article, we are anticipating a
very fun meeting this upcoming Wednesday, when the
Young Israeli Emissaries to the Hartford area, Yuval
and Ido, will join us for an informal dinner at the tem-
ple, hosted by NUTSY, which will allow the young
Israelis to bond with some of their American peers in
our community!

‘ On a regional level, NUTSY members had the
amazing opportunity to travel to Schenectady, NY to
Congregation Gates of Heaven on the weekend of
March 15th for NFTY NE’s annual Spring Con-
clavette! The theme of this year’s conclavette was sac-
rifice, which was reflected in the incredible peer-led
programming throughout the weekend.

As usual, NUTSY’s co-president Jesse Chen played a
big roll in the success of this regional event by songleading
throughout the weekend at services and song session. We are
all incredibly proud of him and all of his hard work! Saturday
night featured an amazing “Jungle Jam” themed dance, which
kept participants on their feet, dancing, and having the time of
their lives throughout the evening! Sunday morning transi-
tioned into the NFTY NE regional board meeting, during
which the next regional board was selected by voting dele-
gates from each youth group. Throughout the weekend, a
great time was had by all!

As I write this article, upcoming events in March in-
clude a fun afternoon with the Junior Youth Group, bonding
with some Laser Tag and frozen yogurt after Reglious School
on March 24th. Also on the 24th, NUTSY members will join
GRSLY, the youth group at Congregation Kol Haverim in
Glastonbury, for their annual chocolate seder, which is always
a big hit!

April promises to be a very busy and fun month as
well! Please check out the calendar below for upcoming
events and activities! As always, if you have any questions,
please feel free to find me at the Temple on a Sunday morning
or Wednesday evening or by email at any time! Happy Passo-
ver!

B’Shalom,
Mitzi Young

Youth Director
Youthgroup@sinaict.org




NUTSY & Jr. Youth Group
Calendar of Events
For April & May, 2013

Wednesday, April 3

Wednesday, April 10

Wednesday, April 24
Sunday, April 28
Wednesday, May 1

Saturday-Sunday,
May 4-5

Wednesday, May 8

Friday-Saturday,
May 17-18

Sunday, May 19th

NUTSY Lounge Night and
Board Meeting

NUTSY Meeting with
Yom HaShoah Program

NUTSY’s Israel Celebration!
J Serve and Teen Mitzvah Day

NUTSY Board Meeting

NFTY NE Senior Kallah

Final NUTSY Meeting of the
year, new board is elected!

“Going Nuts With NUTSY™:
Youth Service, Semiformal
Dance, and Shul-in

JYG End of the Year Event:
Go Karts and fun!

Fun at the NE Spring Conclavette in March

NUTSY at the Spring Conclavette:

Back row, left to right: Erica Thureson, Eamon Wizner,
Robert Silverman, Jesse Chen

Front row: Gabri Silverman and Mitzi Young

¢ Celebrate Reform Judaism e
+ Swirn, ski or splash in our lake or pool
¢ Fantastic sports...arts...activities
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: Mishkan Tefillah—Our Shabbat Prayerbook :
I 1
i The dedication of a Mishkan Tefilah is tremendously appreci- 1
I ated as a way to honor or remember a loved one or friend. i
I Please use this form to order a prayerbook which will con- 1
I tain a commemorative bookplate from you. i
| i
I /we wish to order new prayerbooks, I
I Mishkan Tefillah, for Temple Sinai as indicated below. !
: Each book is $36.00. :
: Optional: :
j In honor of for I
1 by : 1
§ In memory of |
1 by . I
I (If you are making more dedications, please attach a note). 1
I I
I Enclosed is my check for $ for  Mishkan i
I Tefillah prayerbooks @$36.00 each. Please return this form 1
I to the Temple office, 41 West Hartford Rd., Newington, CT |
o6l !
| |
: Name Email: :
I Phone (H) (Cell) i
i i
| |
i 1
6. I
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SISTERHOOD NEWS

SISTERHOOD SPEAKS . ..

Friday night, April 12th, there will be a Shabbat din-
ner for the whole congregation, prepared by the wom-
en of Sisterhood. Following the 6:00 p.m. service, we
will join together in the Social Hall to enjoy dinner.
The Rabbi and Cantor will lead us in the blessings and
songs to celebrate Shabbat. The menu will consist of
spring salad, rotisserie chicken, noodle kugel, carrots
with honey and challah. And, or course, there will be
home-made desserts, tea and coffee.

The Sisterhood needs to know how many people are
coming so please sign up by April 5th. We need to
know how much food to prepare! The cost for an adult
is $12; if you are bringing your family, there is a spe-
cial rate of $30 for the whole family. Please mail the
coupon below and your check for payment to the Sis-
terhood of Temple Sinai. It should be a special even-
ing of good food and company as we join together and

welcome Shabbat on April 12th.
L’Shalom,

Ann Speyer, Sisterhood President
sisterhood(@sinaict.org

MAKERS AND BAKERS FOR
SHABBAT DINNER ON APRIL 12TH.

The Makers and Bakers groups for the April 12th Shabbat
dinner are forming quickly. Sisterhood members will gather in
the temple kitchen on Thursday evening, April 11 from 6:30—
8:30 p.m and/or on Friday, April 12th from 1:00-4:00 p.m. If
you would like to join our merry crew, please email Ann Speyer
at Sisterhood@sinaict.org or call Joyce Sturm at the temple of-
fice, 860/561-1055.

We always have a good time together and plan on making a
delicious dinner!

Sisterhood Calendar for 5774/2013-2014

We are beginning to work on the sisterhood Calendar
for 5774 covering the months of September, 2013 to Au-
gust, 2014. If you wish to add or delete listings
(birthdays, anniversaries, memorials), please contact Ann
Speyer at sisterhood@sinaict.org or call
860/561-1055.

The Sisterhood calendar is a wonderful way to be in
touch with members of Temple Sinai. The cost of the cal-
endar will be $7.00. If you would like to list your special
dates, a listing costs $.50 for each listing. Where else can
you find such a bargain!

SISTERHOOD SHABBAT DINNER
Friday, April 12, 2013

Name(s):

Email:

_ Adults @$12 each
OR
& Family @$30
(Number of adults & children)

Please mail your check payable to:
Sisterhood of Temple Sinai
41 West Hartford Rd.
Newington, CT 06111

I Help Sisterhood Go Green!
Please consider receiving your Sisterhood bills (calendar,
dues, New Year greeting, tributes) via email,
Sisterhood financial secretary@sinaict.org. It’s good for the
planet and helps keep expenses down.
Beth Laites
Financial Secretary

SIMCHA TIME?
Are you planning a Bar or Bat Mitzvah, or a wedding?
20% and help your Sisterhood by emailing me at:
Sisterhood_invitations@sinaict.org for the invitation books.
Nice selection and great prices! New selections from which to
choose.

Save

Sue Austin, Invitations Chairperson

Rosh Hodesh (the beginning of the Jewish month)

l Rosh Hodesh (the beginning of the Jewish month) has long been
considered a special “holiday” for women. In modern times,
Rosh Hodesh has become a time for women to reclaim this an-
cient holiday and reinforce their Jewish identity. Sisterhood cur-
rently sponsors three Rosh Hodesh groups. Interested women
are welcome to participate in what has proven to be an exciting

I and transformative experience of learning and sharing. To join
a fourth Rosh Chodesh group, call Lucille Portner at 860/561-

I 1055.
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Flowers / Mazon Basket:

BEAUTIFY OUR SABBATH and/or All YOUR
SPECIAL OCCASIONS. BE A FLOWER OR MAZON
BASKET DONOR. Donate for any occasion: Shabbat,
baby naming, anniversaries, special birthdays etc. Please
call Jane to make arrangements.

You may decorate the bimah on any Shabbat with flowers
and/or a Mazon basket.

March 8 Lori & Ron Senz, flowers in honor of the
Bar Mitzvah of their son, Jacob.

March 15 Callie Schnog, flowers in honor of the
Bat Mitzvah of her daughter, Shaina.

March 22

the Bat Mitzvah of their daughter, Sydney.

Chairperson: Jane Roth,
email: sisterhood_flowers@sinaict.org

SISTERHOOD NEWS (continued,

available basis, so please come early. Setup will be from 9
a.m. to noon. The sale starts promptly at noon on Sunday. &
Sale hours are Sunday, May 5, noon— 3:00 p.m. and
Monday, May 6, 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. All in the com-
munity are welcome.

For more information or to volunteer for setup or the

Terry & Chip Walters, flowers in honor of | €3

Time to do your spring cleaning! Donate your “used but
not abused” items to the Sisterhood Rummage Sale. We

are accepting seasonal items for spring & summer, includ- 32

ing clothes, toys, small household items, sheets, bedding,
oa etc. Electronics will be accepted only if in working order.
Drop off your donations (clean, sorted and hung as ap-
propriate) on Sunday, May 5 from 9:00 -11:00 a.m. Un-
a fortunately, Saturday drop offs cannot be accommodated.
Items received after 11 a.m. will be accepted on a space

sale, please contact Jonna Gerken at 860/561-1055, or
email: sisterhood@sinaict.org.

Oneg Shabbat:

Consider sponsoring an oneg in honor of a simcha in
your family or just to sponsor for a particular Shab-
bat.

March 1 Rebecca & Danny Ribeiro in honor of
the naming of their daughter, Sara.
March 15 Callie Schnog, in honor of the
Bat Mitzvah of her daughter, Shaina.
March 22 Terry & Chip Walters, in honor of the

Bat Mitzvah of their daughter, Sydney.

Chairperson: Nancy Katz,
email: sisterhood_onegs@sinaict.org

Newly stocked jewelry, mezzuzahs and kippot
Come see our new line of glass, metal, enamel and crystal mez-
zuzahs; silver and glass necklaces; and colorful sports and
whimsically themed one size fits all cotton kippot. Please fre-
quent our Sisterhood Judaica Shop for all of your holiday, ritual,
giftware and everyday needs. Come and discover our continu-
ously updated line of beautiful, competitively priced merchan-
dise. Our shop is conveniently located in the Temple Sinai lob-
by. We are open on Sundays from 9-11:30 a.m. when Religious
School is in session. For more information, please call the Tem-
ple office at 860/561-1055.

Vicki Rosenkrantz
Judaica Shop Chair

Candlelighters:
Ann Speyer & Kim Jacobsen

February 22

March 1 Amy, Donald & Eliza Douglas
March 8 Lori, Ron, Aaron & Jacob Senz
March 15 Callie & Shaina Schnog

March 22 Terry, Chip, Sarah & Sydney Walters

Passover Nut Cookies
(a great treat anytime!) ... by Ann Speyer
2 egg whites
1 1/4c¢. sugar
2T cocoa
1 tsp. cinnamon
1/4 1b blanched almonds, chopped small (or a bit more)

Preheat over to 250 degrees. Cover 2 cookie sheets with parch-
ment paper or waxed paper and cooking spray. Beat the egg
white until foaming. Continue beating and slowly add the sugar
to the eggs. Beat in the cocoa and cinnamon. Stir in the almonds.
Drop by spoonfuls onto a prepared cookie sheet.

Bake at 250 degrees for 45 minutes..

Cool enough to solidify and gently peel them off the paper to a
cooling rack. Enjoy!




Sisterhood Tributes:
To: Blanche Moskowitz,for a speedy & complete recovery,
from: Naomi Levenson & Marv Bachner
Bea Gordon
Arline & Harvey Seltzer
Marlena & Wally Masur
Vicki & Ted Rosenkrantz
Eunice Gordon
Shirley Keezing
Lil & Everett Rosenblatt
Rose Ulan & Mickey Fendell
Ina Neiman
Midge & Burt Schuman
Janet Dunn
Lucille Portner
Joyce & Myron Sturm
Shirley & Steve Berman
Carol Kolp
Jane Weisberg
To: Avis Cohen, a speedy & complete recovery, from
Barbara & Murray Katz.
To: Hermine Hammer, a speedy & complete recovery, from

Violki Ted’ }.\'/Iichnn] Anril 2 Adam Rosenkrantz

VIURIL, L avil, Sprin i ALl NUOULLAL Qritd,

To: Barney Miller & family, in memory of Barney’s mother,
Irene Kalechman, from:
Arline & Harvey Seltzer
Blanche Moskowitz
Sue Austin & Charles Himmelfarb
Midge & Burt Schuman
Ina Neiman
Janet Dunn
To: Jeri Turkowitz, a speedy & complete recovery, from:
Arline & Harvey Seltzer
Marlena & Wally Masur
Blanche Moskowitz
Lucille & Cindy Portner
To: Fern Sprung, on the birth of a new grandson, Aiden Ross,
from: Janet Dunn
Eunice Gordon
To: Janice Stern, in memory of Jerome Frant, from
Janet Dunn.
To: Bea Priola, in memory of her husband, John, from:
Ina Neiman
Blanche Moskowitz
Cynthia & Ron Naiman
Sue Austin
To: Barbara Marcus, in memory of her husband, Milton, from:
Arline & Harvety Seltzer

Midge & Burt Schuman
To: Beth Laites, in memory of her father, Bernard Jacobson,
from: Bea Gordon

Arline & Harvey Seltzer

Carol Kolp

To: Ronnie Dreiter, in memory of Jerry Gold, from Bea Gordon.

To: Mrs. Bea Gold, in memory of her son, Jerry Gold, from
Bea Gordon.

Golden Book Donation:
From: Paul Kraselsky & Gary Ide, wishing
Blanche Moskowitz a speedy & complete recovery.

How to send Sisterhood Tributes:

Tributes are a great way to recognize someone special. They
are available at a cost of $5.00 each. Any additional donations
are always appreciated. Golden Book tributes are inscribed at
a cost of $15 for 1/4 page, $30 for a 1/2 page and $60 for a full
page.

Email Blanche Moskowitz at sisterdhod_tributes@sinaict.org
to send a tribute. You may also call the temple office,
860/561-1055. Sisterhood appreciates every tribute you send.
They are mailed promptly after your request.

ALL WAS WELL AT
“WELLNESS FOR WOMEN”

Sisterhood” March 14th meeting brought dietician,
Paula Liebovitz to speak with us about heart healthy
eating. The evening began with a short social time
as friends greeted friends and enjoyed some less
than heart healthy desserts, coffee and tea. Paula
was an informative and energetic speaker who
talked about what how to evaluate the heart healthy
potential of foods. Her talk concluded with a ques-
tion and answer period during which many specific
questions were raised by Sisterhood members. We
thank Roz Spiegelman for arranging for Paula’s vis-
it as well as thanking all those who brought the deli-
cious desserts. Next time we may bring more nuts,
canola oil, and perhaps some fiber and fruits!

Our Sister Sisterhoods

The Sisterhood of Temple Sinai is lucky to have
not one, but two sister Sisterhoods — the Sister-
hood of B’nai Tikvah Sholom and the Sisterhood of
Congregation Beth Israel.

On April 21st at 1:00 p.m., we have been invited
to be the guests of B’nai Tikvah Sholom in Bloom-
field for an afternoon event which they promise
will be “something fun”. We will get together at
their temple at 180 Still Rd., Bloomfield, just south
of Mountain Rd.

On May 7th, we are going to share dinner with
the Sisterhood of Beth Israel in West Hartford as
we socialize and together create gift bags of small
toiletries for women in shelters. The women of
Beth Israel will provide sandwiches and we will
bring salads or desserts. More information on this
event will be in the May bulletin.




’ Donations ]

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund
*In memory of John Priola, by:

Paula & Mark Levitz

Barbara & Murray Katz

Vicki, Ted, Michael,

April & Adam Rosenkrantz.

*Get well wishes to Blanche Moskowitz, by
Paula & Mark Levitz.
*Get well wishes to Murray Katz, by Shirley & Hal Lieber.
*In appreciation of Rabbi Bennett, by Blanche Moskowitz.
*In memory of Avis Cohen, by: Shirley & Hal Lieber.
*In memory of Bernard Jacobson, by Cheryl &
Peter Scheinblum.
*In memory of Milton Marcus, by the Rosh Chodesh Group II

Yahrzeit Fund

*In memory of Manny Giller, by Joyce & Myron Sturm.

*In memory of our loved ones, by Barney & Elizabeth Miller:
Lillian Neill Oelkuct, Clayton Henry Oelkuct, Sr., Mildred Neill
Wilson, Ernie Neill, Lynn Neill, James H. Neill, Charles Miller,
Albert Milier, Kenya Kiein Milier, Alian Stone Miiier, irene
Sklar Kalechman, Mary Sklar Wilson, Sam Wilson, Betty Sklar
Ravitch, Harry Ravitch, David Sklar.

*In memory of Laurence Kolp, by Carol Kolp.

*In memory of Morris Rosenberg, by Rhoda & Stanton Abel.
*In memory of Dora Lutin, by Bernice Lutin.

*In memory of Marlene Polman, by Ellie & Mort Koppel.

*In memory of George Jacob Leeback, by Barbara &

Murray Katz.

*In memory of our loved ones, by Nina & Herman Filshtein:
Peysakh Spitkofsky, Rita Chepyrkin, Anna Wolter,

Rouvim Slutsky, Leonid Filshteyn, Mira Spitkovsky.

*In memory of Irving Lang, by Estelle Gonsalves.

*In memory of William Gordon, by Bea Gordon.

*In memory of Max Starr & Chester David Catler, by Marvin &
Edith Catler.

*In memory of Millie & Norman Brown, by Ronnie Brown &
Dan Fox.

*In memory of Minnie Gart, by Rose Ulan.

*In memory of Andrew Ziegler, by Lenny, Karen, Melissa &
David Nolan.

*In memory of Andrew Ziegler, by Wilma & Leon Ziegler.

*In memory of Irma Chafetz, by Lisa, Mark, Ricky &

Adam Tucker.

*In memory of Selwyn Berson, by Ronnie Erickson.

*In memory of Jacob Nadler, by Ron & Beverly Nadler.

*In memory of Milton Roth, by Jane Roth.

*In memory of Anne Falkof, by Marcia Krupnikoff.

*In memory of Gerald Goldberg, by Heidi, Mike, Andrew &
Dayna Hanson.

*In memory of John Whipple, by Mildred Whipple.

*In memory of Helen Joseloff, by Jerry & Carol Joseloff.

*In memory of Gertrude Prager, by Janet Dunn.

*In memory of Bruce Wineburgh, by HeleneWineburgh &
family.

*In memory of Aaron Kraselsky, by Paul Kraselsky & Gary Ide,
Erika, Jeremy & Ari Whetzel.

Yahrzeit Fund (continued)

*In memory of Janet Rosenblatt Landino & Rose Miller Hoff,
by Everett & Lillian Rosenblatt.

*In memory of Dora Cohen & Freda Cormier, by Nessie &
Marvin Cormier.

*In memory of David Agdish, by Mel Agdish.

*In memory of Joseph L. Gordon, by Eunice Gordon.

General Fund

*In memory of Irene Kalechman, by Diane & Larry Greenfield.
*In memory of John Priola, by Joyce & Myron Sturm.

*In memory of Milton Marcus, by Joyce & Myron Sturm.

*In memory of Bernard Jacobson, by Joyce & Myron Sturm.

Religious & Spiritual Affairs Fund
*In memory of John Priola, by:

Bea Priola & family

Dorothy B. Revzon
*In memory of Avis Cohen, by Barbara & Murray Katz.
*In memory of Irene Kalechman, by Adele & Jeff Ibsen.

Adult Education Fund
*In memory of John Priola, by Rita & Arnie Miller.
*Get well wishes to Blanche Moskowitz, by Rita &
Arnie Miller.
*In memory of Milton Marcus, by:
Naomi Levenson & Marvin Bachner.
Judy Williams

Facilities Management Fund
*In appreciation of Temple Sinai, Mark & Paula Levitz.

Jewish National Fund (Trees in Israel)
*In memory of Sally Wagner, by Joyce & Myron Sturm.

Tree of Life and Memorial Plaque Orders

Honor a loved one by purchasing a leaf for our Tree of Life. A
Memorial Plaque may be ordered to memorialize a loved one.
Costs are:

Tree of Life: $200.00

Memorial Plaque: $500.00
Delivery time: Approximately 8-10 weeks for a memorial plaque
and 4 weeks for a leaf for the Tree of Life.
Place an order by calling the Temple office at 860/561-1055.
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Circle of Giving

*Jane & Dan Arnold

*Rich Bartell & Julie Splain
*Bunny & Zal Bass

*Carol Benjamin

*Karen Blank

*Randi & Lee Blum

*David Brofsky

*Marvin & Edith Catler

*Barbara & Philip Cohen

*Robin & Eric Cohen

*Robert & Michele Cone

*Paul Dolinsky & Diana Garey
*Bernice Ellis

*Rich Feinberg & Ellen Thomsen
*Norma Fishman

*Anne & David Gerstein

*Estelle & John Gonsalves
*Carol & Buzz Hauss

*Lisa & Steve Honigfeld

*Robin & Scott Kallor

*Rhonda & Philip Karlin
*Virginia & Mitch Katz

*Janice & David Klein

*Lisa Tanen-LaFontaine & Mark LaFontaine
*Beth & Alan Laites

*Sandy & Paul Later

*Barbara Lederer

*Andrea & Lawrence Leibman
*Cindy & Ken Lesser

*Lillian & Gerald Levin

*Paula & Mark Levitz

*Michael Marcus & Judy Lederer
*Barri Marks

*Ina Neiman

*Barbara Nguyen

*Lee & Natalie Pollock

*Alan & Sharon Resler
*Rosalind Richman

*Karen & David Scheinerman
*Fred & Nancy Schpero

*Midge & Burt Schuman
*Russell Schwartz

*Ken & Ann Speyer

*Saul & Esther Spigel

*Stephen Thal & Eleanor Benson
*Rose Ulan & Mickey Fendell
*Andy Wizner & Sheila Houlihan
*Alane & Les Wolkoff

A list of Temple Sinai funds

ADULT EDUCATION & LIBRARY FUND—helps toward the
costs of Adult Education programming.

CIRCLE OF GIVING FUND—Voluntary dues. Those who
pay full dues and pay an additional amount can have their
name added to Circle of Giving.

GENERAL FUND— general operating budget and con-
tains donations to the “Yarzheit” fund.

FACILITIES MANAGEMENT & IMPROVEMENT FUND -
supports building needs not covered by the Building Fund
(formerly the Fine Arts & Kitchen Funds).

JEWISH NATIONAL FUND—buys trees in Israel. A JNF
tree certificate is sent to the recipient.

LIBRARY-helps to purchase books, bookcases and
supplies.

MISHKAN T’FILAH DEDICATION—prayerbooks may be
dedicated and a bookplate placed inside the cover for a
simcha or memorial. Books are $36 each and we list these
in the bulletin.

RELIGIOUS & SPIRITUAL AFFAIRS FUND—The Cantor’s
Discretionary Fund for music and supplies for our music
programs. The purchase of Prayerbooks—(formerly the
Torah, Music, Prayerbook Fund).

SCHOLARSHIP FUND—supports scholarships for Jewish
camping.

SOCIAL ACTION FUND— supports our social action
programs such as soup kitchen meals (food only...staff are
volunteers); mitzvah Day, efc.

YOUTH PROGRAMS— funds youth programs & religious
school.

Prayerbook Dedication
You may donate a new Mishkan T" Filah in honor of a simcha or
in memory of a loved one. Call the temple office to dedicate a
new prayerbook. Each dedicated book will be bookplated with
your dedication. Cost is $36.00.

About Our Circle of Giving Program

Temple Sinai, our special community thrives from the gener-
osity of our members. Every members contributions, contribute
to its well-being. Y our support is the basis for the programs that
enable study (Torah) worship (avodah) and acts of loving kind-
ness (gemilut hasadim).

Consistent with our Jewish tradition of members contributing
in accordance with one’s means, we ask our members to volun-
tarily increase their annual commitment to the temple. We insti-
tuted the “Circle of Giving” program in order to help ensure
Temple Sinai’s vitality and strength. Contact the Temple office
for information on the Circle of Giving Program.

Temple Sinai Donationw Form

y

1 |/We wish to make a contribution to the
1 Inthe amount of $ .
1 This donation is in honor of/memory of:

__Please hill my account ____ Enclosed is a check.

Fund of Temple Sinai.

|
I Notify: Name

I Address

I Donor: Name

; Address

Phone:
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Jewish Holidays
April-December, 2013
Mon., April 1 Last day of Passover ;
Sun., April 28 Lag B’Omer 9@ :
Wed., May 15 Shavuot
Wed., Sept. 4 *Erev Rosh Hashana Independent
L] [ L]
Thurs., Sept 5 Rosh Hashana L 1Vin g S ervices
Fri., Sept. 13 *Kol Nidre e
; Safely Keep Seniors Independent and at Home
Sat., Sept 14 Yom Klppur VNA HealthCare’s full range of home support services help remove
the obstacles to independent living and make your aging loved
Wed., Sept 18 *Erev Succot ones more comfortable at home.
Thurs. Sept. 19 Succot Caregiversio Helpwith:
v ¢ Housekeeping and Laundry » Errands « Meal Preparation
Wed. Sept 25 *Erev Simchat Torah = Companionship = Personal Care (i.e. bathing, dressing, grooming)
5 « 24 Hour Live-In Care » Transportation for Errands & Appointments
Thurs., Sept 26 Simchat Torah » Personal Health Care Manager to Coordinate All Health Care Needs
« Lifeline Emergency Response System ¢ Automated Medication
Wed., Nov. 27 *1st candle for Chanukah g Reminder System e Time Off/ Respite Care for Caregivers
. i d Si i ital killed
Thurs., Nov. 28 1st day of Chanukah gimpf:ciiﬁ 2 Lii:;"ﬁfeaif e
Thanksgiving Day VNA 6.
. . HealthCare
For more information, please call: A Hartford HealthCar Partnier
*holiday begins at sunset 1.888.863.2771 Independent iving Servics

©

©

TEMPLE SINAI ANNUAL MEETING
SUNDAY, MAY 19
9:00 A.M.

Come join us for Temple Sinai’s Annual meeting in the Temple Social Hall
9:00—9:30 a.m. Continental breakfast and socializing with fellow members
9:30—11:00 am. Annual meeting

Save the Time

+

Meeting topics include:

D’var Torah by Rabbi Bennett
Rabbi’s Report
President’s Report
Adoption of the 2013-2014 budget
Nominating Committee Report and election
Department Reports

Babysitting will be available for children who are too young to be in Religious School.
Call the Temple Office, 860/561-1055, by May 10 if you will be needing babysitting.

X

o= —¢

12



In the Hospital or sick at home??

RABBI BENNETT WANTS TO KNOW...Please call
the temple office if you or a member of the family are
in the hospital or sick at home, so Rabbi Bennett
can visit. The HIPAA laws do not allow clergy to
learn any information about our congregants who are
patients in the hospital. We are no longer being
called when our members are admitted. Please call
the temple office if you are ill or know of any temple
members who are ill.

CONDOLENCES FROM THE
CONGREGATION TO
THE FAMILIES OF:
Jerrold Gold (father of Abby Wood)
Milton Marcus
(husband of Barbara Marcus)
Irving Hott (husband of Marilyn Hott)
Bernard Jacobson (father of Beth Laites)

May Bulletin Deadline—April 15, 2013
Submit your bulletin material and articles to
Joyce Sturm via:
E-mail: tsinai@snet.net OR Fax: 860/561-1569
Snail-Mail: 41 West Hartford Rd., Newington, CT 06111

Visit our New Website!!
Same address, www.sinaict.org New look.
Many thanks to Jerry Schwartz, webmaster and Eric Jacob-
sen & Sara Milch for their hard work on this project.

Feast of Sinai: The Cookbook!
Makes a great hostess gift
Looking for a new brisket recipe? How about a
housewarming gift .... Or a shower gift? The Feast of
Sinai Cookbooks are available for $14 each or 3/$36.
Call the temple office, 860/561-1055.

Please let the Temple Office know if. ..
*You move— we need your updated address and phone
number. *You change your e-mail — we need your new e-mail
address. *You have a marital status change — we need to up-
date your records. *You have a new baby or marriage in your
family. Call the temple office at 860/561-1055 or Fax: 860/561
-1569 or e-mail: tsinai@snet.net.
*Snowbirds: Let us know when you leave and return so we can
update our computer!

Books-By-Mail
The Lucy Robbins Welles Library is offering Books-By-
Mail to those Newington residents who are homebound.

Call Jeanette Francini, Program Manager for information:
860/665-8700.

Even during the current economic downturn, there may be
stocks, bonds or mutual funds in your portfolio that have
appreciated in value. If you donate the securities directly
to the temple, rather than selling them, you can avoid cap-
ital gains tax and get a deduction for the full value of the
shares if you itemize. To qualify, you must have owned
the security for more than a year. Call the temple office
if you want to do this. Phone: 860/561-1055. You can
also contact David Klein, Temple Sinai VP of Investment,
at investment_committee(@sinaict.org

FOR YOUR ADDRESS BOOK
Temple phone number: (860)561-1055
Temple fax number: (860)561-1569
Temple Sinai website address is: www.sinaict.org
E-mail addresses:
Temple Sinai is:
Rabbi Bennett is:
Cantor Gordon is:
Carol Benjamin is:

tsinai@snet.net

rabbi@sinaict.org

cantor(@sinaict.org

president@sinaict.org
Mitzi Young is:  youthgroup@sinaict.org
Joyce Sturm is: tsinai@snet.net

To leave a voice message after hours use these

extensions:
Rabbi Bennett Ext. 18
Cantor Donna Gordon Ext. 14
Rena Citron, Religious School Ext. 15
Mitzi Young, Youth Director Ext. 12
Joyce Sturm, Temple Admin. Ext. 10

Y your name(s) (please print):

Kaddish/Yarzheit Information—to update your records
Please return this form to the Temple Office, 41 West Hartford Rd., Newington, CT 06111
(or fax it to the Temple Office: 860/561-1569)

Name of loved one:

Relationship to you:

: Date of Death:

j /We wish to remember this yarzheit by:
Hebrew date English date
(check one choice)

Name of loved one:
Relationship to you:
Date of Death:
I/We wish to remember this yarzheit by:
Hebrew date English date
(check one choice)
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< DINNER «PIZZ4 < GRINDERS ~CATERING

({/ West Hartford
Health & Rehabilitation Ceanter

130 Loomis Drive

West Hariford, Connecticut 06107
B60.521.8700

Ei/‘;’j Avon Health Center

652 West Avon Road
Avon, Connecticut 06001
860.673.2521

Russell Schwartz

Dmmratinn

Director u: PEraiions
|

Cell: 860.490.9855 o russell.schwariz@sbcglobal.net
avonhealthcenter.com ¢ westharifordhealth.com

° PICKLES

-
HOD 0000962

2

Cell: 860-558-5048
Office: 860-728-5431
Fax: 860-528-4321
Mike @deitchenergy.com

A
\\\

Michael J. Deitch
40 Woodland Street (Rear)

Hartford, CT 06105

Open 7AM-Midnight
7 Days 8 Week
BREAKFAST SERVED
AT ANY HOUR

s Take OQut Service
art) Platters
Luncheun,

= CHEESECAKE
| » PASTRAMI
B - BAGELS
§ - CORNED BEEF

435 HTFD TPKE RTE 30 -VERNON s l 84 EXIT 65

In addition to the generous support of the Sisterhood for funding the bulletm, we appreciate the sponsorship of our
advertisers. Please let them know that you, too, appreciate their support as you patromze them.

== 5

BUYING OR SELLING A HOME?

REFINANCING? This space is available to advertise
Att Jane Siecel Your business. Reasonable rate.
orney anei 1cge Call Joyce at the Temple Olffice
Ancona & Siegel, 860/561-1055
49 E. Cedar St.,
Newington, CT 860-666-1776
janesiegel@cox.net
Hom e e e e e e e i T T —— o e o e ———

: Temple Sinai Donation Form—41 West Hartford Rd., Newington, CT 06111
[

I I/We wish to make a contribution to the

Fund of Temple Sinai.

‘ : In the amount of $
This donation is in honor of/ memory of:

____Please bill my account __

Enclosed is a check.

| Notify: Name

I Address

Phone:




April 2013 - Nissan/Iyar 5773

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday
1 2 3 4 5 6
10:30 a.m. 7:00 pm. Sisterhood | 6:00 p.m. Shabbat 9:00 a.m. Torah Study
Passover Service Board Meeting Family Service; 3rd 10:30 a.m. Shabbat
Yiskor is recited grade participation Service; Bat Mitzvah of
Rachel Hennessey
Last day of
Passover
7 8 9 10 11 12 13
9:15 am. 1:30 p.m. 6:00 p.m. Shabbat 9:00 a.m. Torah Study
Knitzvah Chai Club sponsors Service followed by | 10:30 a.m. Shabbat
Current Events with Sisterhood Shabbat Service
Rabbi Bennett (open dinner
to the Congregation)
14 15 16 17 18 19 20
No Religious 7:30 p.m. No Religious 6:00 p.m. 9:00 a.m. Torah Study
Temple Board Shabbat Service 10:30 a.m. Shabbat
School Mesting School Shtvice
21 22 23 24 25 26 27
No Religious 7:30 p.m. Shabbat 9:00 am Torah Study
Service 10:30 am. Shabbat
School Service; Bar Mitzvah of
Jacob Tafrate
28 29 30 May 1 May 2 May 3 May 4
9:00 a.m. 7:00 pm. Sisterhood | 6:00 p.m. Shabbat 9:00 am. Torah Study
Adult Education Board Meeting Family Service; 4th 10:30 am. Shabbat
Book Discussion grade participation Service; Bat Mitzvah of
Eliza Wizner
May 5 May 6 May 7 May 8 May 9 May 10 May 11
Mitzvah Day & 10-1 p.m 6:00 p.m. Shabbat 9:00 am. Torah Study
Walk Against Sisterhood Family Service; 10:30 am. Shabbat
Hunger Rummage Sale Confirmation Service; Bat Mitzvah of
12-3 pm. Sophia Gruber
Sisterhood B
Rummage Sale
May 12 May 13 May 14 May 15 May 16 May 17 May 18
Mother’s Day 6:00 p.m. Shabbat 9:00 am. Torah Study
iai Service ; 10:30 am. Shabbat
g:hl(}:]l S Shavuot Youth Service & Service; Bar Mitzvah of

Shul-in

Blake Levitts

Todah Rabah to our Seder Volunteers!
On Monday evening, March 25, we celebrated 1st Seder together. Many thanks to Rabbi Bennett and Cantor
Gordon for leading the beautiful Seder and to Nina Miller for her accompaniment. Thanks also to Lisa Tanen-
LaFontaine and the Membership Committee for their work in planning, shopping, setting up and tending to
other details as needed for the Seder. Thanks to: Beth Agdish, Carol Benjamin, Ruth Farber, Heather
Fronczek, Holly Hollander, Kim Jacobsen, Elana Macgilpin, Sara Milch, Shari Orbach, Randi O’Brien and to
Jeff Israel for his incredible homemade horseradish!
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Kosher Food Market | Convenience Cuisine | Catering Services

DR. STEVEN A. FISCHMAN
RN REE B
A more personalized experience
— FOR CHILDREN AND ADULTS —

Wle e 9 DALE STREET § WEST HARTFORD, CT 06107 ymeT..
= PHONE: 860-236-8376 = FAX: 860-236-8375 EEmeme=Tm

WWW.FISCHMANORTHODONTICS.COM & EMAIL: INFO@FISCHMANORTHODONTICS.COM

2471 Albany Avenue | West Hartferd, £7 | & secrownmarkat.com |

WEINSTEIN

] Martuary —— "Clear vision begins with healthy eyes"
M
HARITORD, CONNECTIOUT 06105 JEROME 1. GLAZER, O.D.
RN -2870 Treatment of Eye Diseases and Contact Lenses
www.weinsteinmortuary.com
A 70-year commitment and dedication
to serving and honoring il 67 Wells Road
the memories of famifies. i "l Wethersfield, CT 06109
TR American Opl;metri( (860) 529-5429
£4"s Mamber of The Jewsh Funera i Association Fax: (860) 563-5202
.Y, Directors of America ‘ Email: JIGLAZER @hotmail.com

Serving Jewish and Interfalth Familles




